TRANSITION BLACK ISLE
ENERGY GROUP MEETING 2ND AUGUST 2011

MINUTES
Present
Martin Sherring, Julian Paren, Frank Kremer, Anne Thomas, Jess Christman.

Apologies
Richard Robinson.

Future activities
Those present summarised their interest in energy group activities for the future:

Martin was happy to continue with the community smart meter project and the HBS Ring Wind Farm, and is also helping develop a model for carrying out domestic energy audits, which may be relevant to a future survey of typical housing on the Black Isle (Colin Miller is also involved in this).

Frank is to give a talk to the Culbokie WRI in November, and apart from that is happy to support other activities as and when.

Anne is particularly interested in the Community Wind Farm project, and agreed to take a lead role in this. She is also interested in developing a solar PV promotion, possibly in conjunction with the Energy Saving Trust.

Julian has been in touch with Fortrose Academy, and will take over the schools smart meter project.

Jess is interested in district heating systems (and has some professional experience), in the Community Wind Farm, and in preparing an information sheet on the Renewable Heat Incentive. He also has fundraising and project management experience.
Action points:

· Martin to send Anne the contact details of the farmer at Black Stand;

· Anne to contact Trish McKeggie’s husband to offer the use of the TBI anemometer, and investigate the possibility of either the McKeggies or their neighbours participating in the HBS Ring scheme; 

· Jess to circulate a draft information sheet on the RHI (some info is available on the FoE Inverness website);

· Anne to circulate pdf’s of draft lesson plans for smart meters to the group;

· Frank to try out the plans on his children and give feedback;

· Frank to call for assistance if/ when needed for his WRI talk;

· Martin to send a copy of the Carbon Free report to Jess;

· Martin to contact Richard Robinson to see what his involvement is likely to be.
Convener
Martin said he would prefer to stand down as convener of the group, and Julian agreed to take over this role for the next two months.

Next meetings
It was agreed that for the time being, meetings every other month would be sufficient. Dates for the next two meetings are Weds. 14th September at Julian’s and Weds 16th November at Frank’s
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